TRAFFIC SAFETY MEETING May 6, 2025

The Traffic Safety Commission met in person at 3315 Ridge Road, Highland Police Dept. Chief Potesta called the meeting to order at 8:09 A.M.

Roll Call: Mark Knesek, Public Works Director

Mike Pipta, Fire Chief

John Banasiak, Patrol Commander

Absent: Steve Jurczak.Police Commissioner

Tom Black, Councilman

Also present: John Kennedy, Hardik Shah and Eric Wolverton of American Structure

Point

Derek Snyder of Nies Engineering

A request was made by resident to move the "No Parking Signage" in the 3900 block of Wirth Road. After short discussion it was it was learned that improvements were being made to Wirth Road in late August to include resurfacing and restriping of the street and therefore with the new restriping the sign movement will not occur. Patrol Commander John Banasiak will advise the requestor of the upcoming improvements.

A request was made by a resident for "Autistic children in area" signage to be posted in the 8800 block of Parrish between Lincoln and Ridge. On a motion by Public Works Director Mark Knesek and second by fire Chief Pipta the Commission concurred to have signage posted northbound and southbound in the 8800 block of Parrish after the Commission receives supporting confirmation of the medical condition. Patrol Commander John Banasiak reached out to the requestor and advised what was needed.

The gentlemen from American Structure Point gave an update/presentation on the Safety Action Plan for the Kleinman Road and Ridge Road area for the grant which has a deadline of June 26, 2025 for submitting.

With no further the meeting adjourned at 9:02 am.